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MM8.3 ACTION      Ward: 21 

Request to amend the Parks, Forestry and Recreation 2011 Capital 
Budget for Cedarvale Park Tennis Courts - by Councillor Joe Mihevc, 
seconded by Councillor John Parker 

 

* Notice of this Motion has been given. 
* This Motion is subject to referral to the Executive Committee. A two thirds vote is required 
to waive referral. 

  

Recommendations

 

Councillor Joe Mihevc, seconded by Councillor John Parker, recommends that:  

1. City Council grant approval to amend the 2011 Parks, Forestry and Recreation Capital 
Budget, approved by Council on February 23 and 24, 2011 to increase the capital 
project known as Cedarvale Park Tennis Courts – Fence/Reconstruct Tennis Pad 
surface in Ward 21 by $39,000 to $423,500 to be funded from a Section 37 agreement 
in the amount of $39,000, generated from the development at 310, 320 Tweedsmuir 
Avenue in Ward 21.  Funds have been received and are deposited to the Planning Act 
Reserve Fund account number XR3026-3700307. 

 

Summary

 

Authority is being sought to amend the 2011 Parks, Forestry and Recreation Capital Budget, 
approved by Council on February 23 and 24, 2011 to increase the capital project known as 
Cedarvale Park Tennis Courts – Fence/Reconstruct Tennis Pad surface in Ward 21 by $39,000 
to $423,500.  The project increase is to be funded from a Section 37 agreement in the amount 
of $39,000, generated from the development at 310, 320 Tweedsmuir Avenue in Ward 21.  
Funds have already been received and are deposited to the Planning Act Reserve Fund account 
number XR3026-3700307.  

The additional funds are being used to install an acrylic surface to the tennis court.  Other local 
tennis clubs interested in using Cedarvale Tennis Courts require that the surface be constructed 
of this material.  

The contractor hired for the tennis court upgrade is currently on site; therefore, the amendment 
request is time-sensitive in order to ensure that the installation of the acrylic surface can be 
completed within the same timeframe as the original scope of work.  

(Submitted to City Council on May 17 and 18, 2011 as MM8.3)  


